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October 19 2015 - ltr from OBHECC (Snider)_agreement to adjournment for mediation.pdf
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Good day,
 
This is further to the enclosed request by all the parties to the complaint filed by the Ontario
Broiler Hatching Egg and Chick Commission (OBHECC) and the complaint filed by the
Syndicat des producteurs d’œufs d’incubation du Québec (SPOIQ) to adjourn the informal
meeting to a later date in order to allow for a mediation process to take place in the coming
days in relation to the complaint filed by OBHECC.
 
I would like to inform you that the Complaint Committee assigned to inquire into the
complaint by SPOIQ, consisting of Ms. Kimberley Hill as Chair and Ms. Maryse Dubé, as
Committee member, has also granted a stay of proceedings until the end of November 2015.
 
Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 613-759-
1562 or by email at complaints-plaintes@agr.gc.ca.
 
 
Yours sincerely,
 
 
 
Nathalie Vanasse
Registrar                                                                                                                  
 
 
Encl:

·         Letter from Mr. David Wilson, Legal Counsel to the Canadian Hatching Egg
Producers (CHEP), dated October 16, 2015; and

·         Mr. Scott Snider, Legal Counsel to the Ontario Broiler Hatching Egg and Chick
Commission of October 19, 2015, to the Farm Products Council of Canada.
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October 16, 2015  


VIA EMAIL  


Ms. Nathalie Vanasse, Registrar 
Farm Products Council of Canada 
Central Experimental Farm 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0C6 


Dear Ms. Vanasse: 


RE: OBHECC COMPLAINT TO FPCC 
 OUR MATTER ID: 1382-004 


As Council is aware, CHEP has encouraged the complainants to seek a negotiated solution to 
the issues in respect of both the OBHECC and the SPOIQ complaints through a facilitated 
mediation process outside the complaint process. 


We are pleased to inform Council that both OBHECC and SPOIQ have agreed to participate in a 
facilitated mediation process, with certain conditions.  


OBHECC and SPOIQ are proposing that the mediation would take place over a two day period 
on October 26 and 27, 2015, the days set aside by Council for the informal meeting in the 
matter of the OBHECC complaint. These days were selected because the interested 
stakeholders had already planned to be available and travel to Ottawa for the purposes of the 
OBHECC complaint.   


Accordingly, on behalf of CHEP and OBHECC, and with the support of SPOIQ, we respectfully 
request that the informal meeting be adjourned to a later date that is convenient to Council 
and would provide a reasonable amount of time to endeavour to forge solutions to resolve the 
issues in the OBHECC complaint. An adjournment of the informal meeting by approximately one 
month would be reasonable from the perspective of CHEP, OBHECC and SPOIQ, subject to the 
availability of Council complaint committee members, staff and interested stakeholders. 


 
 
 


David K. Wilson 
Direct Line: 613.780.2019 
Email: dwilson@conway.pro 
 
Assistant: Michelle Thibert 
Direct Line: 613.691.0374 
Email: mthibert@conway.pro 
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Similarly, on behalf of CHEP and SPOIQ, and with the support of OBHECC, we respectfully 
request that the SPOIQ complaint be held in abeyance for a similar period of time, pending the 
mediation process, to provide a reasonable amount of time to endeavour to forge solutions to 
the issues in the SPOIQ complaint.  


CHEP, SPOIQ and OBHECC sincerely appreciate Council’s consideration of this joint request.  


Yours very truly, 


 


David K. Wilson 


 


c. Scott Snider, Counsel to OBHECC 


 Pierre Brosseau, Counsel to SPOIQ 


Interveners in the OBHECC complaint 


Laurent Pellerin, FPCC 


Jack Greydanus, CHEP 


Giuseppe Caminiti, CHEP 


CHEP Directors, Alternates, Provincial Board Chairs and Managers 


 








 
 


The contents of this email transmission are private and confidential, intended only for the recipient names 
above and are subject to lawyer and client privilege.  It may not be copied, reproduced, or used in any 
manner without the express written permission of the sender.  If you have received this email and are not the 
intended recipient, please destroy it and notify the sender at 905 529-3476, collect if long distance.  Thank 
you. 
 


TURKSTRA MAZZA ASSOCIATES, LAWYERS 
 
 


 
 
 Scott Snider 
 Professional Corporation 
 15 Bold Street 
 Hamilton Ontario Canada L8P 1T3 
 Receptionist 905 529 3476 (905 LAW-FIRM) 
 Facsimile 905 529 3663 
 ssnider@tmalaw.ca  
 
 October 19, 2015 
By mail and by e-mail: Nathalie.Vanasse@agr.gc.ca  
 
Nathalie Vanasse, Registrar 
Farm Products Council of Canada 
Central Experimental Farm 
Building 59 
960 Carling Avenue  
Ottawa, Ontario   
K1A 0C6 
 
Attention: Ms. Nathalie Vanasse, Registrar: 
 
 


Re:  Response to David Wilson’s October 16, 2015  
Letter Regarding OBHECC’s Complaint to FPCC  


  Our File No. 13044      
 


 Further to Mr. Wilson’s letter of October 16, 2015 (attached), and our telephone 
conversation of earlier today, I am writing to confirm that our client, the Ontario Broiler 
Hatching Egg and Chick Commission (“OBHECC”), consents to the requested adjournment of 
the informal hearing in accordance with Mr. Wilson’s letter.  In particular, Council will note that 
it is the intention of the parties that both the OBHECC complaint and the SPOIQ complaint will 
be placed in abeyance to allow this mediation to proceed.  The request amounts to an 
adjournment of both processes not just the OBHECC complaint.   
 
 We very much appreciate Council’s consideration.  In the event that this mediation 
proves unsuccessful, we hope to reschedule the Committee hearing as early as reasonably 
possible. 
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TURKSTRA MAZZA ASSOCIATES, LAWYERS 
 


 If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact us.   
  


 
            Yours truly 


 
        Scott Snider  


 
cc. Pierre Brosseau, Counsel to SPOIQ 


David Wilson, Counsel to CHEP 
Bob Guy, OBHECC 
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